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Dear Parents/Guardians 

 

I hope that the first couple of weeks of Year 10 have gone smoothly for your child and 

that they have settled back into the routine of school.  I have visited many lessons over 

the last few weeks and have been impressed with their attitude to learning in this very 

important year. 

 

As a pastoral team I am pleased to let you know that we have a new member of staff 

working with us.  Ms Goode has joined the team as an Assistant Head of Year.  She 

will be working closely with myself to ensure that students are well supported and 

focused on their studies. 

 

This year will be very busy with the start of the GCSE courses, those of you who 

attended the curriculum evening will have received a booklet with all of the important 

information and dates needed for the year ahead, we have also sent these home with 

any student whose parent wasn’t able to attend the evening.  If you do not receive 

one, please contact the school and we will get one to you.  Please also keep an eye 

on ParentMail as this is how we will share information and updates with you.  The 

students should also be checking the Year 10 Team regularly as I use this platform to 

share revision techniques, exam updates and careers information with them directly. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Tuesday 25th – Thursday 28th September – School Musical Production ‘We Will 

Rock You’ lead role auditions afterschool.  Tuesday – Singing, Wednesday – Acting, 

Thursday – Dace. 

 

Friday 29th September – Nasal Flu immunisations taking place in school. 

 

November - Progress Check 1 sent to parents. 

 

Thursday 14th December – Carol concert, information on this will be sent out closer 

to the time. 

 

Friday 22nd December – INSET day. 



 

 

It was great to meet so many of you in the recent welcome evening, I hope you found 

this useful.  We are keen to involve parents and guardians as much as we can in these 

final two important years of compulsory education.  

 

Ms Goode and I look forward to working closely with you this year and if you require 

any more information or have any questions, then please don’t hesitate in contacting 

the school. 

 

Yours faithfully  

 
MRS. S. JOHNSON 

Head of Year 10 


